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Message From The President
Pam Wilkinson

MARK YOUR CALENDARS TODAY!
Annual Meeting – July 14th at Aimhi Lodge on the Lake 

Socializing, 9:30-10:00 am. Meeting runs from 10:00 to noon sharp.  
A host of information items will be discussed regarding all that affects 
our lake.  Join us to view the milfoil video presented at this year’s 
Milfoil Summit and a delegate speaking about boater safety. Visit the 

website for the complete agenda finalized in May.

My message this summer is 
to ask everyone to please 

focus on all the articles and 
envision where you might 
fit in to assist with the mission
to protect our precious lake.
Read the articles twice and 
know that the now twelve 
board members need your  
involvement. Sustainability 
is a real concern as many 
members have been involved 
for over a decade or so and it 
is time to mentor new members 
who will carry the torch.  We 
all care very much about the 
mechanics of lake protection 
and there is a concern that if 
we do not encourage others 
to be part of the team, burn 
out could be approaching. A 

special thanks to the all board 
members and countless others 
who have become part of the 
protection process with their 
undying dedication throughout
the years. Each member
generously offers their specialty
and it is great to be involved
with such a dedicated group who
dives in when anything needs
to be done. May your summer
be filled with lots of relaxing
moments putting your face to 
the sun and smiling.
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Sustainability is based on a simple principle: Everything that we need for the lakes continued 
survival and well-being depends, either directly or indirectly, on our natural environment and 
those who protect it. Sustainability creates and maintains the conditions under which humans 
and nature can exist in productive harmony.  That coincides with fulfilling the goals and mission 
of Little Sebago Lake Association and the residents of the lake: protect, restore and improve our 
lake’s water quality and fragile ecosystem.   In order to have sustainability there is a critical need 
to refresh those who have dedicated not only one or two years but decades to this cause with 
other stewards.  In order to maintain the mission there is a need to refresh this pool of people 
with others who can continue the charge but also bring to the table new concepts and ideas.  We 
are reaching out to the lake community to become more involved, we are willing to nurture and 
provide guidance during the learning curve.

Sustainability
Pam Wilkinson
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
WE NEED YOU!  - HOW CAN YOU HELP?

There are a multitude of tasks that the Board provides; some are not fulfilled simply because there 
are not enough people.  We welcome you to become a board member and join our monthly meetings 
or pick a task that has a particular interest.  We have designated people beyond the board members 

who assist when the task is needed.  

Call: 207-809-4706 or email: info@littlesebagolake.com to ask any questions or apply for anyone 
of these positions. We thank you ahead of time for your consideration!

Board Member Positions:  3 Openings.  We welcome you to attend a meeting and check out the dynamic and 
diverse group.  Eventually you will see what your interests are and become a part of the management of our lake!
Water Quality Monitor:  Likes to cruise up and down the lake early in the morning.  Dissolved oxygen and water 
clarity testing starts in May, requires every two week testing until September and you do not need to be a scientist.  
Training will be provided.  
Assistant Treasurer:  Assistant to work with present treasurer. 
Plant Patrol Coordinator:  Attend the Invasive Aquatic Plant Training Wed 6/27/12 at Sebago Lake State Park and 
organize others to become involved to know the difference between natural and invasive plants.  
FMI:  www.mainevolunteerlakemonitors.org
Website Assistant:  Work with present website person to keep it fresh and current.
Merchandise:  Someone to manage and reorder merchandise and propose new ideas for fund-raising.   We also 
need someone at the annual meeting to sell the items.  Training available; call us for more information. 
PR/Social Media:  Assist with reaching out to local media to keep public informed of activities.  Post newsworthy 
events on FaceBook, Website and the Forum.  
Grant Writer:  Assist with grant writing.  Work with milfoil coordinator who will provide information for grant applica-
tion, interim report and final report to Department of Environmental Protection.  
Courtesy Boat Inspector Coordinator: Arrange scheduling for milfoil boat inspecting.  

VLMP-Volunteer Lake Monitoring Program

Help with our plant patrolling efforts by attending the informational seminars scheduled in June.   
Learn the difference between the invasive Variable Milfoil’s and the native look-a-like plant Water 
Marigold. Then join Little Sebago’s vigilance to keep the plant from spreading by becoming a scout 
in front of your own shoreline.  Mark your calendars! 

     Wed. 6/27 - day-long training (Manual Control I) at Sebago Lake State Park
     Sat. 6/30 – half-day DASH training (Manual Control II) on Little Sebago Lake

Contact Roberta Hill 207-783-7733,roberta@mainevlmp.org, www.MaineVolunteerLakeMonitors.org
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It will be interesting this year to see what 
impacts there are from a low lake level 

due to no snow melt or spring precipitation.  
Normally when the lake is low it allows the 
sunlight to reach areas on the bottom that 
do not permit vegetation growth.  We will 
monitor this carefully.  We begin prepping 
for the year in May getting the HIPPO’s ready 
in time enough to provide air tests for the 
divers prior to commencing their activities 
in July.  In June we plan on a comprehensive 
vegetation survey to assess the milfoil beds 
prior to beginning our extraction in July. 
Our program wil l  run unti l  the end of 
September.  This program relies mostly on 
the generous support of the lake community 
and countless volunteers.  We thank you for 
your generous donations above the dues 
so this program can continue.  Below is a 
summary of the last five years activities.

The milfoil committee welcomes you to 
contact us at any time with any questions 

you may have.  Keep an eagle eye out for 
milfoil, know how to identify it, keep the 
natural vegetation in the water to discourage 

the invasive plant from growing in your 
area.  We are hopeful to get to a stage in 
the lower basin similar to the upper basin 
where in the past two years we only have 
needed to re-groom the milfoil beds one 
week every month.  Getting to this stage 
will reduce the financial demands on all 
lake residents, reduce the volunteer time
needed and preserve our investment allowing
us to wake up in the morning and have 
more time to enjoy the lake.   

Milfoil Status & 2012 Season Removal Plans
Pam Wilkinson

Each bag approx. 20#dry x 7306 bags=14612 lbs=7.3 tons removed from the lake in five years.  
Without the removal the plant, it would have multiplied and spread to other areas rendering some 
spots unusable for humans who use the lake and the ecosystem that supports the wildlife and fish.  

Little Sebago Lake yearly comparison of milfoil bags removed and associated cost 

Upper
Basin:
Gray

Twin
Brooks:

Gray

Beaver
Cove:
Gray

Mumford
Cove:
Gray

Lower
Basin:

Windham

Bags
Removed Cost Volunteers Totals

2007 271 55 91 133 710 1260
2008 215 62 63 97 1332 1769
2009 390 58 9 296 967 1720
2010 241 54 2 47 1491 1835
2011
Totals
Per Area

182
1299

17
246 

7
172 

16
589 

500
5000

722
7306

67,296.36
55,651.90
51,580.26
67,265.60
48,350.18

290,144.30

9,255.00
9,260.00

13,786.00
17,046.42
12,466.32
61,813.74

76,551.36
64,911.90
65,366.26
84,312.02
60,816.50

351,958.04
 

Public Boat Launch
Jan Smith 

Jackie and Jimmy Fitzgerald will be returning for 
another season as our Courtesy Boat Inspectors. 
They both attended the Courtesy Boat 
Inspector Training which was held on March 2 in 
conjunction with the Annual Maine Milfoil Summit.
Although they are experienced Inspectors, it is 
beneficial to have an occasional refresher and 
an opportunity to connect with others involved 
in similar programs. In addition to inspections,
Jimmy and Jackie keep the Public Boat 
Launch in good shape, handout informational
brochures and sell LSLA promotional items.
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Maine Milfoil Summit: Each year in early 
spring a Milfoil Summit is held as a kick 
off for the year.   It is an opportunity to 
meet State and agency representatives 
a s well as share experiences with 

area lake members who are 
battling the war on milfoil.  

This year the focus was 
SUSTAINABILITY; must 
be this year’s buzz word.   
To get the true essence 
of the meeting view 
the video available 
on our website www.
l i t t l e sebago l ake .
com.  Basically the 
State is concerned 
with the longevity of 
the milfoil programs 

that are mostly supported with countless 
volunteer hours and funded mostly by 
the lake association’s efforts.  The 
milfoil dollars received from the milfoil 
sticker are being challenged by the 
percentage received by
the Department of Inland and 
Fisheries and the State 
sweeping the funds for 
other purposes.  Our 
boat inspectors Jim
and Jackie Fitzgerald
 attended the 
mandatory annual 
Courtesy Boat 
Inspector Training.  
New training booklets 
were provided.

Maine Milfoil Summit
Pam Wilkinson

I Remember When…
 Please share one of your special moments on the lake.  In the past we have had some 
great stories which included a bit of history and some mischief!    Please write, email or if you 
just want to talk about it you can call us and we will be happy to put it in print form for 
others to enjoy in our newsletters and web site.  Give us your piece of history on Little Sebago 
Lake. 
      We would love to hear from you!

memories@littlesebagolake.com
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We got another permit (good for two 
years) to continue reclaiming the sand 
from the lower narrows and putting it 
back on Dr. Davies beach.   This year 
(just like previous years) a lot of the 
sand we dredged, filtered back into the 
lake settling in the narrows.   Our plan 
is to start the reclamation project in late 

May or early June to have the narrows 
fully open with enough depth to keep 
our boat motors from dragging in sand.   
Our sand dredge (recently renamed to 
the Sand Piper) did a great job for us 
last year so we expect it will perform 
equally well this season.

Lower Narrows Reclaimation
Tim Greer



LSLA Endowment Fund
“It is every man’s obligation to put back into the world 

at least the equivalent of what he takes out of it.”
Albert Einstein 

In 2010, the Little Sebago Lake Association established an endowment fund. 
The endowment  fund was created, and accounts were set up to help provide 
for the long term health and protection of Little Sebago Lake.  We have had 
five members contribute to our endowment fund to date. A plaque was made 
to acknowledge these contributions and is pictured on our website – click 
on the endowment tab at littlesebagolake.com.  We plan on displaying this 
plaque at both Gray and Windham town halls.

Donations to the endowment provide an annuity that benefit Little Sebago 
Lake for a long time.  Contributions to the endowment should be over and 
above the Association dues.  People frequently think of making a contribution 
to an endowment when they complete long-term financial planning or estate 
planning.  Sometimes referred to as planned giving, an individual may decide 
that as part of their estate that they will bequeath a portion of their assets to 
an endowment.  A typical example of this is leaving money to your college or 
university.

Gifts allow lake residents or those who find the lake a special place to leave a 
lasting legacy.  Your gifts will be set in a special interest baring account sepa-
rate from the operating account.  Only the interest will be used for specified
projects.  Eventually this will be another way to have sustainable financial 
resources.  Please make this a consideration during your financial planning.  If 
you have any interest in making a donation to the Little Sebago Lake 
Endowment Fund, please contact us at : 207-809-4706  or go to : 
www.littlesebagolake.com for more information. One of our board members, John 
Mullaney or Tom Torre will be happy to assist you.  They are very knowl-
edgeable on this matter.

Committee Representatives
John Mullaney and Tom Torre
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Road Associations Contacts
Diane Burnell 

My name is Diane Burnell and I maintain
the Little Sebago Lake Association 
membership database. I am hoping you 
can help us.  

We keep a database so that we can mail 
our biannual newsletter brimming with 
information that all lake dwellers should 
know. It’s also a means to remind people 
of our ongoing need for financial support. 
We consider everyone who lives on the 
lake or has a right to the lake a potential 
member of the LSLA, but we would love 
to have more dues paying members. Our 
annual dues are only $25.00.  We are 
amazed (and disappointed) that there are 
over 1100 households lining the shores 
of our beautiful lake and approximately 
550 families pay dues.  

We are looking to update the contacts 
for all road associations around the lake.  
The purpose is to be able to update 
your association with information that 
may be useful at your annual meetings.  
We would like to keep our data base 
current as well with any changes of 
ownership on your road.  This would 
help manage our data base so our 
newsletters can be received properly.  
Please contact Diane Burnell by going 
to our website www.littlesegagolake.com
in the contact section.
    

Thanks for your help,      
Diane 



LSLA WORD SEARCH

Islands
Bass and Martin
Battleship
Bean
Crescent
Crow
Frogg
Goff
Grape
Hill
Horse
Grape

Support
Kincaid
Loon
Police
Ridgewood
Rock
Sand
Snake and Spider
Treasure
Twin

Birds
Egret
Eagle
Swallow
Geese
Ducks
Loon
Crane

Fish
Bass
Perch
Trout
Large Mouth 
Bass
Minow
Pickrel
Sunfish

Vegetation
Variable Milfoil (invasive)
Water Marigold (native)
Bladderwort (native)
Pondweed (native)
Fern (native)
Wild Celery (native )
Moss (native)
Lily (native)
Moss (nativeSupport

Dues (To preserve our lake)
Rainbow (To keep us going)

Answers on Page 19

W T N E C S E R C A B C B D E E V D
I E S S S A B H T U O M E G R A L L
L S W U T R O U T F G H A I R G B O
D E A E N L O O N C Y J N I O L A G
C E L K I F E R N R L K A L C E T I
E U L A W M I N O A I B P Q K R T R
L G O N T R S S T N L G R A P E L A
E U W S P E R C H E G R E T V H E M
R D W N I T R A M X N R E F W S S R
Y U H O R S E I X S S O M L L I H E
Y C D Z L A L A R E D I P S G F I T
D K U B O F F O G C D L E F G G P A
E S E P O L I C E G W O R C O N D W
E H S I N I R A I N B O W J R I N D
W K L E S R O H W O N N I M F K A O
D R I D G E W O O D R E D I P S S O
N E R U S A E R T L D I A C N I K G
O S S A B T R O W R E D D A L B M N
P L E R E K C I P O P H S I F N U S



Bruce MicucciBruce Micucci
HOPKINS DAM REPORT

Normal winter? 
As I write this report on 
April 13, 2012 I am reminded that on 
the same date one year ago Little 
Sebago Lake was still ice covered, the 
lake had already risen to 8 inch’s above 
our summer level, and we still had 8 
inch’s plus of snow on the ground. The 
official “Ice Out” date for this year was 
March 23, 2012, over 4 weeks ahead of 
last year! 

The Dam on Little Sebago Lake was 
closed 3 weeks ahead of the April 15th 
scheduled date because of the lack of 
rain or snow. We are on this date still 
down 12 inch’s in level with no signs of a 
change in the weather pattern. The low 
water mark for 2012 is the current reading 
of 288.1 or -13”.

The dam is in good structural condition, 
all the granite is in place and no movement 

or cracks in the 
mortar can be   
detected. The oak seals on 
the spillway floor and bottom of the draw 
are about 75% determinate and will be 
replaced, hopefully this year. Finding a 
contractor to do the work is an issue, 
the actual cost of material is very minor 
compared to the labor of building a coffer
dam in February when the water level 
is at its lowest. I hope to have cost es-
timate in time for the July 14th Aimhi 
meeting. 

The Emergency Action Plan was submitted 
and accepted last year; it has a two year 
life so no action planned for this year. 
The dam committee will meet in July to 
fulfill the state EAP review 
requirements.all the granite is in place and no movement 

101010
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Bruce MicucciBruce Micucci
WATER QUALITY REPORT

The VLMP/DEP report on the water quality of 
Little Sebago Lake has not been published 
to date. Because of the extremes of weather 
we have experienced over the past year I 
am honestly not sure what our data collected 
in 2011 means. I will have the report within 
the next few weeks and will post it on our 
web site as well as reporting the findings 
at the July 14th Aimhi membership meeting.

Spring 2002:
     18 Brown Trout 22” – 24”
     22 Rainbow Trout 14” – 16”

Fall 2002:
     1500 Brown Trout 12” – 14”
     150 Rainbow Trout 12” – 14”
     30 Brown Trout 22” – 24”

Fall 2003:
     1500 Brown Trout 12” – 14”
     150 Rainbow Trout 14” – 16”
     10 Brown Trout 22” – 24”

Fall 2004:
     1200 Brown Trout 12” – 14”
     150 Rainbow Trout 14” – 16”
     75 Brown Trout 18” – 20”

Fall 2005:
     1500 Brown Trout 10” – 12”
     500 Rainbow Trout 12” – 14”

Fall 2006:
     1500 Brown Trout 12” – 14”
     700 Rainbow Trout 6” – 8”

Fall 2007:
     1500 Brown Trout 12”

Fall 2008:
     1000 Brown Trout 13”
     700 Rainbow Trout 14”

Fall 2009:
     1000 Brown Trout 12”
     700 Rainbow Trout 14”

Fall 2010:
     1000 Brown Trout 14”
     700 Rainbow Trout 14”

Fall 2011:
     700 Brown Trout 14”

Little Sebago Lake Fish Stocking Reports
2002 - 2011

Attention!!!
We are always looking for donated items 
that can be used for our silent auction, 
and future raffles. If you think that you 
are able  to help out with this, please 
contact any of our committee members.  

The Safety Patrol boat is getting prepped, 
stocked and ready for another busy season 
on the lake.  Cumberland County Deputies will
once again be on board for approximately 8 
afternoons to keep us all on our toes.  They 
will be enforcing all of the state boating rules 
and regulations to keep us all safe.  The other 
goal of the patrol boat this summer will be 
promoting the Lake Association.  It will be 
stocked with newsletters, merchandise, lake 
maps and other items.  I hope to have it 
out more often this summer with volunteer 
drivers along with their families.  What a 
better way to spend a summer evening than 
out on the lake  enjoying the sunset and at 
the same time doing a little public relations 
for the Lake Association?

Safety Patrol Program
Sharon Lamontagne
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LittleSebagoLake.com

A few updates were made to the web site over the winter – we 
added a couple of links, and the video “Facing the Tipping
Point: The Future of Maine’s Invasive Aquatic Species 
Program” offers some valuable insight into the efforts of the 
many groups and even has our association president, Pam 
Wilkinson, in a starring role!  It’s well worth watching.

We have a link to a Facebook page which is dedicated 
to lake news, discussions and memories.  A fair amount of 
interesting activity occurs and all are invited to participate. 

We also had a link to a 7 hour National Association of Small 
Boat Law Administrators approved course safety class which 
we plan to offer to LSLA residents.  It will likely be offered in 
May or June so watch the website for information.

Additional historic information was achieved for use by directors.

Little Sebago Lake Web Site
Jeff Wilkinson

Membership Address Updates
Please contact Diane Burnell via email at dburnell@littlesebago.com

with corrections to address.
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ME Inland Fisheries & Wildlife and
Little Sebago Lake 

Association
Are presenting a Boating Safety Course  

{This is a NASBLA
(National Association of Small Boat Law Administrators)

approved course}

This course is going to be presented this spring. It is a 7 hour class and the date, 
time and place will be determined soon. It will likely be a Sunday in May or June. 
Please refer to our website for more information as it becomes available.

Interested persons should contact Sharon Lamontagne at: 
slamontagne@littlesebagolake.net 

Students 10-12 must be accompanied by a parent or guardian during the full 
program.

Maximum capacity: 40 students

Authorized instructors are donating their time to 
the cause of greater outdoor safety.

If special accommodations are required due to disability, please contact me  no later 
than 1 week prior to program date. 

The Dept. of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife programs and activities are operated free 
from discrimination in regard to race, color, national origin, sex, age or disability.



For more information or Questions Call 
Rod Bernier (LSLA) at: 809-4706 or Email him at: rbernier@littlesebagolake.com

* 68 New State Buoys are now in Little Sebago Lake.
Use this navigation guide to identify their meanings. 

* CAUTION: Not all hazards are marked. 
Especially within 200’ of shore.

Sh
oa

l

Shoal

OUTLET
DAM

MILFOIL AREA

Boat should not 
pass between 

buoy and 
nearest shore.

NO BOATS!  
Diamond with 
cross indicates 

areas where
boating is 

prohibited.

CONTROL!  Type of 
control is indicated 

within the circle such 
as Headway Speed 
Only, Safety Slow 

Zone, ETC. 

MARKS LEFT  
SIDE

OF CHANNEL - 
Boat should pass
to right of buoy. 

MARKS RIGHT  
SIDE

OF CHANNEL - 
Boat should pass

to left of buoy. 

DANGER! 
Warns of rocks, 

reefs, dams 
or other

hazardous areas.

Diving Flag!  
Stay at least 

100 feet away.

Mooring 
Buoy 

Maine Aides to Navigation System
For boating safety...learn to recognize these aides to navigation

Milfoil Militia

Milfoil Area
Do Not Enter

Benthic Barriers
Navigational Dangers

Removed Milfoil Area
Future Recheck Area

GREEN

YELLOW

RED

Help us watch for milfoil 
in Little Sebago Lake
and keep the natural 

vegetation in it’s place 
to discourage 
milfoil growth.

For any questions or to report milfoil sightings 
in your area, call Pam Wilkinson (LSLA) 

at: 428-3732, or email her at:
pwilkinson@littlesebagolake.com
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Little Sebago 
Lake Association 

tt

MEMBER 2012

Display your decal with Pride!

All of you should have recently received your LSLA Membership Decal along with 
your annual dues letter.  The decal should be located on the exterior of your boat, 
anywhere above the water line.  This will identify you as paid active member of 
the Little Sebago Lake Association.  This decal will also help you to identify other 
members as well.  We are looking forward to seeing you out there on the lake 

with your decal this summer!

This newsletter is being mailed to over 1100 members and yet only half paid their $25.00 dues last year.   If 
you reading this newsletter please consider paying your dues if you have not done so yet. You will be receiving 
a statement with some raffle tickets in a few weeks.  Please remember that purchasing raffle tickets does not 
qualify as dues. Please consider paying your dues along with a tax deductible donation and purchasing 
some tickets as well.
 
This Board of Directors works very hard for you and we need your financial support to continue.  Ask 
around – check with your neighbors – mention the association and the newsletter.  If only 50% of our 
members are dues paying, that means that there is a very good chance that the neighbor on one side of you 
is not doing their share. Check with them. Ask them to please pay if they have not done so yet.

Please support our organization 
by sending in your dues!



6th Annual Pirate Parade

Ahhh maties!

P repare your ship for a fun filled day July 21 for the Pirate Parade.  It will begin at the Lower 
Basin and proceed to the Sand Bar prior to the Rock Narrows going to the Upper Basin.  

Join us there for water volley ball….for kids and the young at heart.  Stay tuned for updated 
information on our website.



Drawing to be held on Saturday, July 14, 2012 at
“The Annual Meeting”

Nelson & Small, Inc. have generously donated a
Whirlpool Washing Machine (shown above-left).

“2012 LSLA FUND RAISER”
Help Raise Funds to Fight 

and win Great Prizes
by sending in those Raffle Ticketsby sending in those Raffle Tickets

TICKETS ARE
$1000 EACH

OR 3 FOR $2500

1st
Prize

3rd
Prize

2nd
Prize

LSLA has provided a Waterquest 10’ Kayak
(shown above).

LSLA has also provided the Coleman Gas Grill 
(shown above-right).

Help our fund raising efforts by contacting us to purchase 
our raffle tickets, by calling 207-809-4706 or emailing us 

at info@littlesebagolake.com
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ICE OUT EARLIEST EVER! 

So where did winter go?  The mildest ever and it rendered an early ice out.  
If  you were part of  the Facebook challenge you would know there were 
date several challenges.  Bruce Micucci started it off  offering a date of  
March 31st with Adam Folger agreeing with him.  The rest of  the players 
were Deb Karmlich –March 24th, Susan Marean-April 1st, Pam Wilkinson-
April 5th, and Kevin Murphy-April 10th.  We set the definition early as all 
ice out including coves opposed to the Stat’s definition of  being able to 
travel from one end of  the lake to the other without ice interference.  Eyes 
monitored daily from the north to south until the last bit of  ice was gone 
on March 23rd!  So…..Deb Kramlich is the Ice Out Queen.  A special prize 
will be presented at the Annual Meeting July 14th.  
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CCSWCD
Follow-Up Erosion Survey and End of Little Sebago Lake Conservation Project

The third and final phase of the Little Sebago Lake Conservation Project will be wrapping 
up this summer. In completing this project, a follow-up survey will be conducted to determine 
potential remaining sites for LSLA to focus on. This follow-up survey will be conducted 
from May through August. Volunteers will be reviewing sites originally identified in the 
2002 and 2003 surveys. The surveys identified areas in which pollution (particularly 
erosion) was washing into the lake. A review will determine if these issues are still present. 
Since these surveys, over $282,584.00 in grant funds have been leveraged to address 
76 high priority sites! 

This follow-up survey is a non-regulatory effort to gather information to protect and 
improve the water quality of Little Sebago Lake. Postcards will be mailed to all affected 
landowners.  Please contact Heather True of Cumberland County Soil and Water 
Conservation District at 207-892-4700 or htrue@cumberlandswcd.org if you are 
interested in helping out or would like more information.  You can also learn more about 
this process at CCSWCD’s website: www.cumberlandswcd.org. 

Thank you for your help!

W T N E C S E R C A B C B D E E V D
I E S S S A B H T U O M E G R A L L
L S W U T R O U T F G H A I R G B O
D E A E N L O O N C Y J N I O L A G
C E L K I F E R N R L K A L C E T I
E G L A W M I N O A I B P Q K R T R
L G O N T R S S T N L G R A P E L A
E U W S P E R C H E G R E T V H E M
R D W N I T R A M X N R E F W S S R
Y U H O R S E I X S S O M L L I H E
Y C D Z L A L A R E D I P S G F I T
D K U B O F F O G C D L E F G G P A
E S E P O L I C E G W O R C O N D W
E H S I N I R A I N B O W J R I N D
W K L E S R O H W O N N I M F K A O
D R I D G E W O O D R E D I P S S O
N E R U S A E R T L D I A C N I K G
O S S A B T R O W R E D D A L B M N
P L E R E K C I P O P H S I F N U S

LSLA Word Search
Answer Key

LSLA
Would like to 
give a special 

“Thank You” 
to theTowns of 

Gray & Windham 
for their financial 

support. 
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2011            2011           2011 Proposed
Budget Actual Difference 2012

Receipts:
  Membership Dues 15,000.00 12,760.00 -2,240.00 12,000.00
  Merchandise Revenue 4,000.00 3,960.00 -40.00 4,000.00
  Grant Revenue 20,000.00 37,280.00 17,280.00 25,000.00
  Donations 35,000.00 28,197.00 -6,803.00 30,000.00
  Fundraising 2,000.00 9,475.00 7,475.00 5,000.00
  Interest & Dividends 1,500.00 2,135.00 635.00 2,100.00
  Miscellaneous 500.00 100.00 -400.00 100.00

Total Revenue 78,000.00 93,907.00 15,907.00 78,200.00
  Cash from Reserves to balance budget 23,400.00 0.00

93,907.00
11,350.00

  Total Revenue and Reserves Used 101,400.00 89,550.00

Disbursements:
  Annual Meeting / Public Forums 900.00 752.00 -148.00 800.00
  Bank Charges 400.00 273.00 -127.00 300.00
  Boat Ramp - Supervision & Supplies 10,350.00 9,530.00 -820.00 10,350.00

  Lower Narrows 3,500.00 2,846.00 -654.00 1,900.00
  Fundraising 1,000.00 379.00 -621.00 500.00
  Insurance 8,350.00 9,306.00 956.00 8,390.00
  Licenses/Legal/Permits/Registrations 700.00 695.00 -5.00 750.00
  Merchandise Purchases 2,500.00 2,067.00 -433.00 2,500.00
  Miscellaneous 500.00 -160.00 1,000.00
  Milfoil - Payroll 45,000.00 34,268.00 -10,732.00 41,000.00
  Milfoil - Other 400.00 0.00 -400.00 400.00
  Milfoil Fleet Equipment / Repairs / Storage 8,000.00 -4,131.00 6,500.00
  Milfoil Fleet supplies 3,000.00 2,209.00 -791.00 3,000.00
  Milfoil Invasive Plant Survey Costs 2,000.00 735.00 -1,265.00 2,000.00
  Office / Dues / Rent / Subscriptions / Website 500.00 692.00 192.00 700.00
  Postage 2,000.00 2,040.00 40.00 2,500.00
  Printing 3,500.00 2,670.00 -830.00 3,500.00
  Safety Patrol Program 2,500.00 1,795.00 -705.00 2,500.00
  Watershed 5,000.00 5,000.00 0.00 0.00

Total Disbursements 101,100.00 79,466.00 -21,634.00 89,590.00

-23,400.00
-7,493.00

  Dam Maintenance 1,000.00 0.00 -1,000.00 1,000.00

3,869.00

340.00

Little Sebago Lake Association 2012-2013 Budget
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Little Sebago 
Lake Association

Functions & Finances

Membership
Data Base Update
Financial / Budgets
By-Law and Policy Reviews
Fund Raising
Planned Giving/Endowments
Safety Patrol Program
Boat Landing / CBI
Grant Writing

Public Forums
Town-State-Federal interactions
Road Associations Networking
Website-Newsletter-Merchandise
Lower Narrows Restoration
Task Force
CCSWCS
Lake Fun Day
Annual Meeting Planning

Milfoil Initiative Consortium
Operations of Organization
Water Quality Testing
Dam Monitoring & Emergency Plan 
Strategic Planning
Benthic Barrier Program
Milfoil Operations
Fleet Maintenance
Organize Educational Forums

WHO WE ARE (As of 5/1/2012)
Board Members: 15 allocated positions  Term Expiration  
  
Pam Wilkinson-President     2014
Jeff Wilkinson-Vice President    2014  
Jan Smith- Secretary     2012
Sharon Lamontagne-Treasurer    2013
Rod Bernier       2012
Scott Lowell       2013
Chris Micucci       2014
Tim Greer       2012
John Redlon       resigned 2013-vacancy
John Mullaney      2014
Tom Torre       2012
Tom Tobiassen      2013
Judy Andrews      2014

Committee / Resource Helpers
Carol Ann Doucette-Milfoil Initiative
Diane Burnell-Database Assistant
Bruce Micucci- Water Quality/Dam

Event Coordinator-Deb Gellerson / Ginger Heart 
Road Association Networking-Sue Marean

WHAT WE DO
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LSLA Promotional Merchandise

Little Sebago Maps are available for $10 in either the flat laminated or folded version.  
Last fall we introduced a new adult sweatshirt.  It is dark green with an embroidered 
left chest logo.  It is available in sizes small to xxl for $20. We plan to introduce a few 
new items this year including Men’s Golf Shirts.  Check our Website: 
www.littlesebagolake.com for complete list and  pictures and to print an order 
form.  All items are subject to 5% Maine sales tax plus $5/item shipping and handling. 

T-Shirts & Tank Tops
sm - xxl 

Adult $15

Adult Sweatshirt
Dark Green sm to xxl 

$20

Youth T-Shirt
lg only 

$10

Tote & Cooler
$12

Ball Cap
$20

Aerial Photo
$20

Lamp Shade Map
& Base

sm $60 / lg $75

Lamp Shade Map
Only

sm $40 / lg $55

*Order Lamps & 
Shades directly 
from Shades of 

Maine: 
207-215-4552

Beach Towels
gold only

$25

Adult Pullover Shirt
xsm to xxl

$30

Holiday Ornament
$10 or 3 for $25

Ladies’ Golf
sm, md, lg only

$25

Most items are available at the 
Public Boat Landing 

when the Inspectors are on duty.  
For more info and availability

Contact Jan Smith at: 
207-318-3844 or sabbadyjs@yahoo.com.

Mens’ Golf
sm to xxl

$30

Sky Blue with
White Trim
(No Photo 
Available)
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Special Thanks To:
Androscoggin Bank of Gray

for the use of their facility for monthly board meetings

The owners Aimhi Lodge
for the use of their facility for our Annual Meeting in July

Nelson and Small 
for their generous donation of a Whirlpool Washing Machine

Board Members, Committee Members
and all those who have made our lake a better place to enjoy.

Aimhi Lodge



Little Sebago Lake Association  
PO Box 912 
Windham, ME 04062 

PRST STD 
US POSTAGE 

PAID 
PORTLAND, ME
  PERMIT  #477  

Little Sebago Lake Association  
PO Box 912 
Windham, ME 04062 

PRST STD 
US POSTAGE 

PAID 
PORTLAND, ME
  PERMIT  #477  

In a changing world we must all take an active roll in our community
to assure that we leave behind the values and philosophies that

we value most, for our children and our future generations.
Consider becoming a member or volunteer with LSLA or another group 

that you value, and develop life long friendships in the process.. 




